
 
College Planning Council Highlights 

 
The College Planning Council (CPC) held a meeting on Wednesday, September 5, 2018 at 3:00 p.m. in 
E-112 and during the meeting, the following occurred:  
 
Minutes ʹ The Council approved the minutes of the May 16, 2018 meeting. 
 
Review of College Planning Council Handbook ʹ The Council reviewed its handbook as a reminder to 
continuing members and as an introduction to new members the role, duties, and responsibilities of 
the CPC.  The handbook includes the revised vision, mission, and value statements and the new 
responsibility, College Re-Design.   
 
Measure T Update ʹ The Council received an update on the first phase Measure T projects and other 
facilities projects.  The updates for the King City Education Center Expansion, Soledad Education 
Center, North County Education Center, Nursing Health Science Building, Renovation of Buildings D 
and E, Solar Panel Projects, Building B (2nd Floor) Renovation, Performing Arts Remodel Project, 
Welcome/Safety Kiosk, and Starbucks are available on the Measure T webpage.   
 
Accreditation/ISER Update ʹ ISER Co-Chair, Michael Hooper, provided an overview on the purpose of 
ĂĐĐƌĞĚŝƚĂƚŝŽŶ͕�ĂĐĐƌĞĚŝƚĂƚŝŽŶ�ƐƚĂŶĚĂƌĚƐ͕�ƚŚĞ�ŽǀĞƌĂůů�ƉƌŽĐĞƐƐ͕�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞ�ƐƚĂƚƵƐ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽůůĞŐĞ͛Ɛ�ŝŶƐƚŝƚƵƚŝŽŶĂů�
self-evaluation report.  At present, the report is being review by the Michael, support staff, and Dr. 
Lewallen.  The final report will forward to constituent groups, Accreditation Council, and College 
Planning Council before consideration of approval by the Governing Board.  The report will be 
submitted to the Accrediting Commission early 2019 with a site visit March 4-7, 2019. 
 
Salinas Valley Promise (California College Promise) ʹ The Council received a presentation on 
Salinas Valley Promise (SVP).  The SVP program is a collaborative effort resulting from legislation 
(AB19, California College Promise) that allows community colleges to waive enrollment fees for 
one academic year for first-time students who enroll in 12 or more semester units.  For fiscal year 
2018-19, the �ĂůŝĨŽƌŶŝĂ��ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ��ŽůůĞŐĞ��ŚĂŶĐĞůůŽƌ͛Ɛ�KĨĨŝĐĞ�ĂůůŽĐĂted approximately $200,000 
to implement the program at Hartnell College.  The college formed the Salinas Valley Promise 
Committee and launched the SVP program in fall 2018.  To date, 93 students applied; the college 
budgeted for 115.  The Salinas Valley Promise Committee is exploring ways to expand the 
program and the Council learned about Salinas Valley Promise 2.0, an aspirational goal of the 
Committee.  The college community will learn more about SVP 2.0 as it develops.   
 
Office of Institutional Planning, Research and Effectiveness (IPRE) Goal Attainment ʹ The Council 
received a report on the /WZ�͛Ɛ�ĂĐĐŽŵƉůŝƐŚŵĞŶƚ�ĂŐĂŝŶƐƚ�ƚŚĞ�ƚŚƌĞĞ�ŐŽĂůƐ�ĞƐƚĂďůŝƐŚĞĚ�ĨŽƌ�ϮϬϭϯ-2018. 
The presentation included

/measure-t-bond-future-hartnell-college


of tasks related to that objective goes beyond the authority of IPRE Office. 
 
Roles of Stakeholders 

http://www.hartnell.edu/agendas-minutes-and-documents-18

